
 

Liberty Utilities (CalPeco Electric) LLC 
933 Eloise Avenue 

South Lake Tahoe, CA  96150 
Tel: 800-782-2506 

     Fax: 530-544-4811 

 
March 17, 2020 
 
VIA EMAIL AND U.S. MAIL 
Alice.Stebbins@cpuc.ca.gov 
 
Ms. Alice Stebbins 
Executive Director 
California Public Utilities Commission 
505 Van Ness Avenue 
San Francisco, CA 94102 
 
Subject:  Catastrophic Event Memorandum Account 
 
Dear Ms. Stebbins: 
 
Pursuant to Public Utilities Code Section 454.9 and Resolution E-3238 dated July 24, 1991, 
Liberty Utilities (CalPeco Electric) LLC hereby gives the Commission notice that it is booking 
costs into its Catastrophic Event Memorandum Account (CEMA).  These costs are in response to 
the COVID-19 pandemic.  On March 4, 2020, Governor Gavin Newsom declared a State of 
Emergency for California to prepare for and respond to the COVID-19 public health 
emergency.    
 
As part of our pandemic response, we are implementing our emergency plan and quickly 
adjusting to the COVID-19 situation, responding to customer needs, protecting the health and 
safety of our employees and customers, and maintaining safe and reliable service for our 
communities.  With the rapidly evolving COVID-19 situation, we are unable at this time to 
estimate the costs associated with this effort.  
 
If you have any further questions regarding this matter, please feel free to call me at (562) 805-
2010. 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
LIBERTY UTILITIES (CALPECO ELECTRIC) LLC 
 
 
/s/ Edward N. Jackson 
EDWARD N. JACKSON 
Director, Rates and Regulatory Affairs 

 
ENJ/al 
 
cc:  Edward Randolph, Edward. Randolph@cpuc.ca.gov 
       Lee Palmer, Leslie.Palmer@cpuc.ca.gov 


